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It’s been an extremely busy start to the academic year with over 30 children 

representing Connaught in various sports such as football, netball and cross-

country.  

We will also be celebrating other sporting achievements that children have participated in out-

side of school. If you’re particularly proud of a sporting achievement you can write a paragraph 

about the event and it will be featured in the newsletter!  

Football and Netball Fixtures 

On Wednesday 2nd October, Frimley C of E School hosted Connaught and Hammond School 

with children from Year 5 and 6 taking part in both football and netball fixtures. Goals from Ai-

dan, Micah and Thomas secured three wins out of three for our football team. Our netballers 

were fantastic too! They all put in a heroic performance against some very challenging opposi-

tion. They show confidence and commitment during each game and they should be  very 

proud! 

Our second football fixture took place at Holly Lodge. It was amazing to see so many new faces 

representing Connaught and they all wore the badge with pride! Each player gave it their all 

and worked well as a team to secure three wins out of three.  

 

 

 

 

 

Cross-Country 

On a chilly October afternoon, children from Year 3 and 4 took part in the annual cross-country 

run. This year it was Ravenscote’s turn to host the event with children from over 10 different 

schools located across Surrey competing for the gold medal. Congratulations to all those who 

participated and gave it their all. A special shout out goes to Luke and Elisa  who managed to 

finish in first place! 
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Sports Court Opening Ceremony  

On Friday 11th October, Connaught Junior School revealed its brand new sports court which 

was opened by Mr Hatton and Ms McGann in a prestigious ribbon ceremony. The work on the 

new courts started over summer and continued into the academic term. Children were desper-

ate to use the new courts and as soon as they were open, children descended on them to try 

the new surface! On the sports courts are three netball, football and tennis courts which the 

children will be able to use during their PE lessons and after school clubs.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outside Achievements  

Sam from Cotopaxi did his street Dance IDTA Gold exam last weekend and his result 

was Honours with 98% which is amazing result. Well Done, Sam! 

 

 

Thank you for your continued support throughout the year.  

Mr Weeks & Mr Hatton 

 

 

 


